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It’s a MASKERADE! by Cllr Liz Brookes-Hocking 

For the last few years Devon Air Ambulance Trust (DAAT) has been ex-

panding its night time flying operations by working with communities 

across Devon to create a network of community landing sites. These 

are pre-surveyed floodlit landing sites which are developed and part-

funded by local communities.  

During this time the Town Council has been working closely with DAAT to find a suitable night-time 

landing site in Crediton. We are now pleased to announce that one will shortly be installed at     

Crediton Football Club.  The Crediton project, costing in excess of £4,000, plus VAT, will be funded 

by grants from DAAT (from the Bank LIBOR fines), Crediton Hospital League of Friends and the Town 

Council. Crediton Football Club has also confirmed it will be helping with the ongoing electricity 

costs.  Everyone is now working together to ensure the installation of such an invaluable community 

asset is not delayed. 

Saturday 23rd November 3-6.30 pm – MASKERADE! 
 

Entertainment in the square 

Our pre-Christmas celebrations start with the Christmas in Crediton 

community event and the Big Lights Switch-on.  Entertainment starts 

in the town square at 3.00 pm with choirs from our primary schools, 

and music and dance from local groups.  The ever-popular land train 

gives rides up and down the High Street.  And this year, there will be 

a mask-making workshop for last minute masks. . . 

The fun goes on . . . 

Live music continues until 6.30, along with the train rides.  Food and drink stalls are 

serving throughout the afternoon and early evening.  With extra Christmas lights at 

The Green and more  decorations than ever down the High Street, Christmas in Credi-

ton puts a fizz and a sparkle into our seasonal celebrations for the whole town.  More 

community events follow, including the Christmas Tree Festival at Holy Cross parish 

church 4th-8th December, and the Community Carol Sing with the Town Band in the 

square  on 23rd December at 7.00 pm. 

October  - December 2019

 

And then – A Masked Parade! 

Children, mums and dads, and the whole family are invited to make, create, decorate and bring a 

mask to wear in the parade.  It can be any kind of mask imaginable.  Children can enter the Mask 

Competition, 4.00 pm at the Methodist Church.  They can dress up as well but only the masks will 

be judged.  Children who haven’t made a mask before the day can make one on the square     

between 3-4.30 pm. Then everyone assembles for the parade down Market Street around 4.45, 

arriving in the square for the Switch-on of the tree lights at 5.00 pm. 



 

 

 

 

 
In July the Town Council followed the lead of Devon County Council 

and Mid-Devon District Council in declaring a Climate Emergency. 

We also agreed to aim to be carbon neutral by 2030.  

 

Unlike the bigger councils we do not run fleets of vehicles or own 

multiple buildings so we know our work in combating climate change will have to focus on the local 

level and concentrate on the practical steps that are achievable within our community.  

 

The Town Council are setting up a specialist sub-committee tasked with taking a lead role in        

encouraging local residents to respond to the issues of climate change and sustainability. We        

already have various groups (such as Sustainable Crediton) within the town working on many       

aspects of these issues. It is hoped that this sub-committee will bring together people and groups 

with relevant experience or knowledge and then combine this with the resources of the council to 

create practical proposals that work for Crediton. 

 

Several Town Councillors have been actively networking with other Councils and organisations to 

learn from their experience and to try and identify what aspects of 

climate change we can influence. The Town Council will also be     

reviewing its own carbon footprint, identifying ways we can improve 

and aiming to lead by example in Crediton.  

 

We will also be keeping a close eye on the District and County Coun-

cils to see how declaring a Climate Emergency affects their planning 

policies and strategic plans and how these will affect Crediton in the 

future.  

Facing The Challenge by Cllr Andi Wyer 

We’re approaching the end of preparing a Neighbourhood Plan for Crediton.  We started in 2015 

with a town-wide consultation of households, schools and businesses.  Ideas were drawn up into a 

vision and aims for the development of the town over the next 25 years. 
 

We have taken guidance from Historic England, Natural England, local historians and environmental-

ists.  We have had extensive advice and discussions with Mid Devon District Council Forward       

Planning department and our own planning consultants. 
 

From all this input we have written a draft plan which was published in April 2019 for a 6-week          

comment period. The plan will be amended to take in comments from Devon County Council, Mid 

Devon District Council, Queen Elizabeth’s Academy School and local residents.  Some further      

documentation has to be prepared before the final plan can be submitted to the local planning    

authority (MDDC), who will check the plan and seek further comments for 6 weeks.   

Crediton Neighbourhood Plan Update by Cllr Liz Brookes-Hocking 

If all goes smoothly, a planning inspector will assess 

the plan.  If it is found to be sound (in conformity with 

local and national planning policies) , and that no other 

modification is necessary, it will be put to a public     

referendum.  If passed by a simple majority, it will     

become a legal planning document. 
 

The draft plan can be viewed on the Neighbourhood 

Plan website www.creditonnp.co.uk or via a link on the 

town council website www.crediton.gov.uk 



 

 

 

Cultivating Success by Cllr Michael Szabo 
On 4th July, the Mayor, Cllr Frank Letch and Bert Jewell, Crediton’s horticultural expert, visited 17 

gardens within the town enabling residents to showcase their gardens and receive valuable feed-

back from the judge, Bert Jewell, as part of the Floral Crediton Competition.  In addition, Mr Jewell 

also visited 11 businesses and assessed their floral displays. This annual competition helps the 

town’s entry into the Britain in Bloom (BIB) Pennant competition by providing evidence to the 

judges of voluntary community involvement into the BIB campaign. To give recognition and      

appreciation to the participating residents and businesses for all their efforts a presentation event 

was held at the Boniface Centre on Monday, 16 September. 
 

On 8th July, Steve Adams, Manager of Homeleigh Garden Centre visited and judged over 100   

allotment gardens owned by the Town Council. The results and feedback were revealed at the 

presentation event on 16 September. 
 

After months of propagating seeds and plugs into healthy plants, Bert and Margaret Jewell plant-

ed out the flower towers and troughs around the town. Then, 40 hanging baskets were installed 

throughout the town while volunteers weeded, litter picked and cleaned up some of the graffiti to 

brighten up the town for the summer and prior to the arrival of the BIB judges. 
 

On July 11th, the BIB judges visited Crediton to assess the overall appearance of the town against 

the strict criteria of the Pennant Award, which is,  floral displays, environmental responsibility, and  

community involvement. This is the 4th consecu-

tive year Crediton has entered into the BIB       

Pennant Award category having been awarded 

Silver Gilt for the previous 3 years. 
 

Every year, since 2013, Crediton has also entered 

the It’s Your Neighbourhood (IYN) competition, a 

category in the BIB programme. IYN is designed to 

give support and recognition to volunteer led 

community groups who are trying to “green up” 

the town. The criteria include community partici-

pation, environmental responsibility, and garden-

ing achievements. This year, 19 groups entered, 

including both Landscore and Hayward’s primary 

schools.  A presentation event will take place in 

the Boniface Centre on Monday, 14 October at 

5.30pm to give recognition and appreciation to all 

the participating groups. 

To see a full list of how everyone did in all the various competitions please go to the Council’s    

website www.crediton.gov.uk 

 

On 1st August the toilets at Newcombes Meadow       

became the property of Crediton Town Council. This is 

in no small part due to the diligent work of our office 

staff and the officers of Mid Devon District Council who 

were keen for the toilets to remain open! The final stum-

bling block, finding someone to open, close and clean 

the toilets, was overcome when Cllr Tim Matthews     

offered to take care of the toilets in a voluntary capacity.    

 Toilet Takeover by Cllr Frank Letch 



 

 

 Crediton Town Council Offices are   

located at 8a North Street, Crediton. 

We are open   

Monday to Friday 10.00 am to 2.00 pm   

Crediton Town Councillors - Boniface Ward 

Joyce Harris (Deputy Mayor)   5 Charlotte Street, Crediton EX17 3BB    01363 775221 

Jim Cairney     31 East Street, Crediton, EX17 3AX     01363 773490 

John Downes     Blagdon House, Blagdon, EX17 1EH    01363 774267 

Louise Martin     28 Dean Street, Crediton, EX17 3EN    07519 930040 

John Ross     3 Victoria Place, Pounds Hill, EX17 1DS   01363 775146  

Hannah Zorlu     Hilary, Barnfield, Crediton, EX17 3HY    01363 530037 
 

Crediton Town Councillors - Lawrence Ward 

Frank Letch  (Mayor & Chairman)   2 Butt Parks, Crediton, EX17 3HE    01363 775739 

Liz Brookes-Hocking    Oliver House, 7 North Street, Crediton, EX17 2BT  01363 774562 

Tim Matthews     Beetor, 12 Hawthorn Road, Crediton, EX17 2DF  07833 897324 

Mike Szabo     9 Alexandra Way, Crediton, EX17 2EA    01363 775255 

Paul Vincent     3 Western Villas, Western Road, Crediton, EX17 3NA  01363 775048 

Andi Wyer     Glencreedy House, Mill Street, Crediton, EX17 1EZ  01363 777160 
 

Clare Dalley  (Town Clerk)    Council Offices, 8A North Street, Crediton, EX17 2BT  01363 773717 

      E-mail: townclerk@crediton.gov.uk 

Useful Contacts 

Mid Devon District Council 01884 255255  www.middevon.gov.uk   District & County Councillors 

Devon County Council  0845 155 1015  www.devon.gov.uk   John Downes (District)  01363 774267 

Crediton Library  01363 772578       Jim Cairney (District)  01363 773490 

Crediton Hospital  01363 775588       Frank Letch (District)  01363 775739 

Social Services   0845 155 1015       Andi Wyer (District)   01363 777160 

            Nick Way (County)  01363 777903 
   

Non-Urgent Police Enquiries/Reports       101  Report a power cut    105 

@CredTownClerk 

/creditontowncouncil  

And there’s more... 

Dates for your diary  
 

October 

5th &  19th Farmers Market Crediton Town Square 

 

November 

2nd & 16th Farmers Market Crediton Town Square 

10th   Remembrance Sunday Civic Service & Parade 

19th   Crediton Town Council meeting 7.00 pm, 

  Crediton Library, Belle Parade 

23rd   Christmas in Crediton Parade & Light Switch-On 
 

December 

7th & 21st  Farmers Market Crediton Town Square 

12th  Christmas Concert Parish Church 7.00 pm  

23rd   Community Carol Sing Crediton Town Square 

  7.00 pm  
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